Daughters Of The Dance

DAUGHTERS OF THE DANCE
14. The Mouse and the Weasel cl.120. The Pious Black Slave cccclxvii.90. The Apples of Paradise dclxxvi.When it was the second day, the second
of the king's viziers, whose name was Beheroun, came in to him and said, "God advance the king! This that yonder youth hath done is a grave
matter and a foul deed and a heinous against the household of the king." So Azadbekht bade fetch the youth, because of the saying of the vizier;
and when he came into his presence, he said to him, "Out on thee, O youth! Needs must I slay thee by the worst of deaths, for indeed thou hast
committed a grave crime, and I will make thee a warning to the folk." "O king," answered the youth, "hasten not, for the looking to the issues of
affairs is a pillar of the realm and [a cause of] continuance and sure stablishment for the kingship. Whoso looketh not to the issues of affairs, there
befalleth him that which befell the merchant, and whoso looketh to the issues of affairs, there betideth him of joyance that which betided the
merchant's son." "And what is the story of the merchant and his son?" asked the king. "O king," answered the youth,.4. The Three Apples xix.Selim
followed him till he brought him to an underground chamber and showed him somewhat of wine that was to his mind. So he occupied him with
looking upon it and taking him at unawares, sprang upon him from behind and cast him to the earth and sat upon his breast. Then he drew a knife
and set it to his jugular; whereupon there betided Selim [that wherewithal] God made him forget all that He had decreed [unto him], (72) and he
said to the cook, 'Why dost thou this thing, O man? Be mindful of God the Most High and fear Him. Seest thou not that I am a stranger? And
indeed [I have left] behind me a defenceless woman. Why wilt thou slay me?' Quoth the cook, 'Needs must I slay thee, so I may take thy good.'
And Selim said, 'Take my good, but slay me not, neither enter into sin against me; and do with me kindness, for that the taking of my money is
lighter (73) than the taking of my life.'.? ? ? ? ? i. The Woman who made her Husband sift Dust dlxxxii.Thou that the dupe of yearning art, how
many a melting wight, iii. 86..? ? ? ? ? Upon the table of her cheek beauty hath writ, "Alack, Her charms! 'Twere well thou refuge sought'st with
God incontinent." (119).69. The Water-Carrier and the Goldsmith's Wife dcliv.When Merjaneh had made an end of her song, the prince said to her,
"Well done, O damsel! Indeed, thou sayest a thing that had occurred to my mind and my tongue was like to speak it." Then he signed to the fourth
damsel, who was a Cairene, by name Sitt el Husn, and bade her tune her lute and sing to him upon the [same] subject. So she tuned her lute and
sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Of spies, "How long, O scoffer, wilt mock at my despair, As 'twere God had created nought else whereat to
jeer?".Now King Azadbekht's wife was big with child and the pains of labour took her in the mountain; so they alighted at the mountain-foot, by a
spring of water, and she gave birth to a boy as he were the moon. Behrjaur his mother pulled off a gown of gold-inwoven brocade and wrapped the
child therein, and they passed the night [in that place], what while she gave him suck till the morning. Then said the king to her, "We are hampered
by this child and cannot abide here nor can we carry him with us; so methinks we were better leave him here and go, for Allah is able to send him
one who shall take him and rear him." So they wept over him exceeding sore and left him beside the spring, wrapped in the gown of brocade: then
they laid at his head a thousand dinars in a bag and mounting their horses, departed, fleeing..7. Ali ben Bekkar and Shemsennehar clxix.Midmost
that meadow was a palace soaring high into the air, with battlements of red gold, set with pearls and jewels, and a two-leaved gate; and in the
gateway thereof were much people of the chiefs of the Jinn, clad in sumptuous apparel. When they saw the old man, they all cried out, saying, 'The
Lady Tuhfeh is come!' And as soon as she reached the palace-gate, they came all and dismounting her from the horse's back, carried her into the
palace and fell to kissing her hands. When she entered, she beheld a palace whereof never saw eyes the like; for therein were four estrades, one
facing other, and its walls were of gold and its ceilings of silver. It was lofty of building, wide of continence, and those who beheld it would be
puzzled to describe it. At the upper end of the hall stood a throne of red gold, set with pearls and jewels, unto which led up five steps of silver, and
on the right thereof and on its left were many chairs of gold and silver; and over the dais was a curtain let down, gold and silver wrought and
broidered with pearls and jewels..All this while, Selim lay in shackles and strait prison, and melancholy possessed him by reason of that whereinto
he had fallen of that tribulation. Then, when troubles waxed on him and affliction was prolonged, he fell sick of a sore sickness. When the cook
saw his plight (and indeed he was like to perish for much suffering), he loosed him from the shackles and bringing him forth of the prison,
committed him to an old woman, who had a nose the bigness of a jug, and bade her tend him and medicine him and serve him and entreat him
kindly, so haply he might be made whole of that his sickness. So the old woman took him and carrying him to her lodging, fell to tending him and
giving him to eat and drink; and when he was quit of that torment, he recovered from his malady..9. Kemerezzeman and Budour ccxviii.EL MELIK
EZ ZAHIR RUKNEDDIN BIBERS EL BUNDUCDARI AND THE SIXTEEN OFFICERS OF POLICE. (83).Then he called his servant Aamir
and said to him, "Saddle the horses." When the nurse heard his words and indeed [she saw that] Aamir brought him the horses and they were
resolved upon departure, the tears ran down upon her cheeks and she said to him, "By Allah, thy separation is grievous to me, O solace of the eye!"
Then said she, "Where is the goal of thine intent, so we may know thy news and solace ourselves with thy report?" Quoth he, "I go hence to visit
Akil, the son of my father's brother, for that he hath his sojourn in the camp of Kundeh ben Hisham, and these twenty years have I not seen him nor
he me; wherefore I purpose to repair to him and discover his news and return hither. Then will I go hence to Yemen, if it be the will of God the
Most High.".The Vicar of the Lord of the Worlds (162) Haroun er Reshid had a boon-companion of the number of his boon-companions, by name
Ishac ben Ibrahim en Nedim el Mausili, (163) who was the most accomplished of the folk of his time in the art of smiting upon the lute; and of the
Commander of the Faithful's love for him, he assigned him a palace of the choicest of his palaces, wherein he was wont to instruct slave-girls in the
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arts of lute-playing and singing. If any slave-girl became, by his instruction, accomplished in the craft, he carried her before the Khalif, who bade
her play upon the lute; and if she pleased him, he would order her to the harem; else would he restore her to Ishac's palace..Meanwhile, Isfehend
the Vizier wrote a letter and despatched it to all the Amirs, acquainting them with that which had betided him with King Azadbekht and how he had
taken his daughter by force and adding, "And indeed he will do with you more than he hath done with me." When the letter reached the chiefs [of
the people and troops], they all assembled together to Isfehend and said to him, "What is to do with him?" (96) So he discovered to them the affair
of his daughter and they all agreed, of one accord, that they should endeavour for the slaughter of the king and taking horse with their troops, set
out, intending for him. Azadbekht knew not [of their design] till the noise [of the invasion] beset his capital city, when he said to his wife Behrjaur,
"How shall we do?" And she answered, saying, "Thou knowest best and I am at thy commandment." So he let bring two swift horses and bestrode
one himself, whilst his wife mounted the other. Then they took what they might of gold and went forth, fleeing, in the night, to the desert of
Kerman; what while Isfehend entered the city and made himself king..As for Aboulhusn, he gave not over sleeping till God the Most High brought
on the morning, when he awoke, crying out and saying, "Ho, Tuffaheh! Ho, Rahet el Culoub! Ho, Miskeh! Ho, Tuhfeh!" And he gave not over
calling upon the slave-girls till his mother heard him calling upon strange damsels and rising, came to him and said, "The name of God encompass
thee! Arise, O my son, O Aboulhusn! Thou dreamest." So he opened his eyes and finding an old woman at his head, raised his eyes and said to her,
"Who art thou?" Quoth she, "I am thy mother;" and he answered, "Thou liest! I am the Commander of the Faithful, the Vicar of God." Whereupon
his mother cried out and said to him, "God preserve thy reason! Be silent, O my son, and cause not the loss of our lives and the spoiling of thy
wealth, [as will assuredly betide,] if any hear this talk and carry it to the Khalif.".Then he arose and going in to his daughter, found her mother with
her; so he set out to them the case and Mariyeh said, "O father mine, my wish is subject unto (122) thy commandment and my will ensueth thy will;
so whatsoever thou choosest, I am still obedient unto thee and under thy dominion." Therewithal the King knew that Mariyeh inclined unto El
Abbas; so he returned forthright to King El Aziz and said to him, "May God amend the King! Verily, the occasion is accomplished and there is no
opposition unto that which thou commandest" Quoth El Aziz, "By God's leave are occasions accomplished. How deemest thou, O King, of fetching
El Abbas and drawing up the contract of marriage between Mariyeh and him?" And Ins ben Cais answered, saying, "Thine be it to decide.".God, Of
Trust in, i. 114..And indeed, O my brother, the night thou camest to me and we caroused together, I and thou, it was as if the Devil came to me and
troubled me that night." "And who is he, the Devil?" asked the Khalif. "He is none other than thou," answered Aboulhusn; whereat the Khalif
smiled and sitting down by him, coaxed him and spoke him fair, saying, "O my brother, when I went out from thee, I forgot [to shut] the door [and
left it] open, and belike Satan came in to thee." Quoth Aboulhusn, "Ask me not of that which hath betided me. What possessed thee to leave the
door open, so that the Devil came in to me and there befell me with him this and that?" And he related to him all that had befallen him, from first to
last, aud there is no advantage in the repetition of it; what while the Khalif laughed and hid his laughter..The Twenty-First Night of the
Month..Then they spread the ensigns and the standards, whilst the drums beat and the trumpets sounded, and set out upon the homeward journey.
The King of Baghdad rode forth with them and brought them three days' journey on their way, after which he took leave of them and returned with
his troops to Baghdad. As for King El Aziz and his son, they fared on night and day and gave not over going till there abode but three days' journey
between them and Yemen, when they despatched three men of the couriers to the prince's mother [to acquaint her with their return], safe and laden
with spoil, bringing with them Mariyeh, the king's daughter of Baghdad. When the queen-mother heard this, her wit fled for joy and she adorned El
Abbas his slave-girls after the goodliest fashion. Now he had ten slave-girls, as they were moons, whereof his father had carried five with him to
Baghdad, as hath aforetime been set out, and other five abode with his mother. When the dromedary-posts (125) came, they were certified of the
approach of El Abbas, and when the sun rose and their standards appeared, the prince's mother came out to meet her son; nor was there great or
small, old man or infant, but went forth that day to meet the king..When the king heard this from the youth, his anger subsided; so he bade restore
him to the prison, and the folk dispersed that day..124. The Saint to whom God gave a Cloud to serve him and the Devout King cccclxxiii.? ? ? ? ?
Parting hath sundered us, belov'd; indeed, I stood in dread Of this, whilst yet our happiness in union was complete..Vizier Er Rehwan, King Shah
Bekht and his, i. 215..? ? ? ? ? h. The Eighth Officer's Story dccccxxxv.It chanced one day that they sallied forth to stop the way and fell in upon a
caravan in the night; but the people of the caravan were on their guard; so they joined battle with the robbers and overcame them and slew them
and the boy fell wounded and abode cast down in that place till the morrow, when he opened his eyes and finding his comrades slain, lifted himself
up and rose to walk in the way. Presently, there met him a man, a treasure-seeker, and said to him, 'Whither goest thou, O youth?' So he told him
what had betided him and the other said, 'Be of good heart, for that [the season of] thy fair fortune is come and God bringeth thee joy and solace. I
am one who am in quest of a hidden treasure, wherein is vast wealth. So come with me, that thou mayst help me, and I will give thee wealth,
wherewith thou shalt provide thyself thy life long.' Then he carried the youth to his dwelling and dressed his wound, and he abode with him some
days, till he was rested; when he took him and two beasts and all that he needed, and they fared on till they came to a precipitous mountain..How
many, in Yemameh, dishevelled widows plain! i. 50..Some days after this, as I stood at the door of my house, there came up to me a young man,
with a chain about his neck and with him a trooper, and he said to me, "O my lord, charity for the love of God!" Quoth I, "God open!" (147) and he
looked at me a long while and said, "That which thou shouldst give me would not come to the value of thy turban or thy waistcloth or what not else
of thy raiment, to say nothing of the gold and the silver that was about thee." "How so?" asked I, and he said, "On such a night, when thou fellest
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into peril and the thieves would have stripped thee, I was with them and said to them, 'Yonder man is my lord and my master who reared me.' So
was I the cause of thy deliverance and thus I saved thee from them." When I heard this, I said to him, "Stop;" and entering my house, brought him
that which God the Most High made easy [to me]. (148) So he went his way. And this is my story.'.? ? ? ? ? Indeed, mine eyelids still with tears are
ulcered and to you My bowels yearn to be made whole of all their pain and heat..Then said she, "O king, comest thou to a [watering-]place whereat
thy dog hath drunken and wilt thou drink thereof?" The king was abashed at her and at her words and went out from her, but forgot his sandal in the
house..On this wise we abode a whole year, at the end of which time she was absent (185) from me a month's space, wherefore fire raged in my
heart on her account. When it was the next month, behold, a little eunuch presented himself to me and said, "I am a messenger to thee from such an
one," [naming my mistress], "who giveth thee to know that the Commander of the Faithful hath sentenced her to be drowned, her and those who are
with her, six-and-twenty slave-girls, on such a day at Deir et Tin, (186) for that they have confessed against one another of lewdness, and she
biddeth thee look how thou mayst do with her and how thou mayst contrive to deliver her, even if thou gather together all her money and spend it
upon her, for that this is the time of manhood." (187) Quoth I, "I know not this woman; belike it is other than I [to whom this message is
addressed]; so beware, O eunuch, lest thou cast me into stress." Quoth he, "Behold, I have told thee [that which I had to say,"] and went away,
leaving me in concern [on her account]..150. The Rogueries of Delileh the Crafty and her Daughter Zeyneb the Trickstress dcxcviii.Would God
upon that bitterest day, when my death calls for me, i. 47.WOMEN'S CRAFT..? ? ? ? ? His love on him took pity and wept for his dismay: Of those
that him did visit she was, as sick he lay..? ? ? ? ? Sure God shall yet, in pity, reknit our severed lives, Even as He did afflict me with loneness after
thee..? ? ? ? ? a. The First Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor dxxxviii.? ? ? ? ? Whenas we saw the cup, forthright we signed to past it round And sun
and moon unto our eyes shone sparkling from it straight..? ? ? ? ? An thou'dst vouchsafe to favour me,'twould lighten my despair, Though but in
dreams thine image 'twere that visited my bed..Presently, one of the eunuchs sat down at his head and said to him, "Sit up, O Commander of the
Faithful, and look on thy palace and thy slave-girls." Quoth Aboulhusn, "By the protection of God, am I in truth Commander of the Faithful and
dost thou not lie? Yesterday, I went not forth neither ruled, but drank and slept, and this eunuch cometh to rouse me up." Then he sat up and
bethought himself of that which had betided him with his mother and how he had beaten her and entered the hospital, and he saw the marks of the
beating, wherewithal the superintendant of the hospital had beaten him, and was perplexed concerning his affair and pondered in himself, saying,
"By Allah, I know not how my case is nor what is this that betideth me!".? ? ? ? ? The Lord's alternatives are these, wherewith He's wont The needy
wretch to ply and those in sore duresse..? ? ? ? ? Ye are the pleasaunce of my soul; or present though you be Or absent from me, still my heart and
thought with you remain.."O father mine," answered the prince, "I have heard tell that in the land of Irak is a woman of the daughters of the kings,
and her father is called King Ins ben Cais, lord of Baghdad; she is renowned for beauty and grace and brightness and perfection, and indeed many
folk have sought her in marriage of the kings; but her soul consented not unto any one of them. Wherefore I am minded to travel to her, for that my
heart cleaveth unto her, and I beseech thee suffer me to go to her." "O my son," answered his father, "thou knowest that I have none other than
thyself of children and thou art the solace of mine eyes and the fruit of mine entrails; nay, I cannot brook to be parted from thee an instant and I
purpose to set thee on the throne of the kingship and marry thee to one of the daughters of the kings, who shall be fairer than she." El Abbas gave
ear to his father's word and dared not gainsay him; so he abode with him awhile, whilst the fire raged in his entrails..Thus," continued Shehrzad,
"none is safe from the calamities of fortune and the vicissitudes of time, and [in proof of this], I will relate unto thee yet another story still rarer and
more extraordinary than this. Know, O King, that one said to me, 'A friend of mine, a merchant, told me the following story. Quoth he,.? ? ? ? ?
Then, after them came I to thee and union did entreat And unto thee set forth at length my case and my design;.When Tuhfeh heard this, it was
grievous to her and she wept sore; whereupon quoth the head to her, 'The relief of God the Most High is near at hand; but now let me hear
somewhat of thy speech.' So she took the lute and sang three songs, weeping the while. 'By Allah,' said the head, 'thou hast been bountiful to me,
may God be with thee!' Then it disappeared and the season of sundown came. So she arose [and betook herself] to her place [in the hall];
whereupon the candles rose up from under the earth and kindled themselves. Then the kings of the Jinn appeared and saluted her and kissed her
hands and she saluted them. Presently, up came Kemeriyeh and her three sisters and saluted Tuhfeh and sat down; whereupon the tables were
brought and they ate. Then the tables were removed and there came the wine-tray and the drinking-service. So Tuhfeh took the lute and one of the
three queens filled the cup and signed to Tuhfeh [to sing]. Now she had in her hand a violet; so Tuhfeh sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? All
intercessions come and all alike do ill succeed, Save Tuhfeh's, daughter of Merjan, for that, in very deed,.Man and his Fair Wife, The
Foul-favoured, ii. 61..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ab. Story of the King's Son and the Ogress v.EN NUMAN AND THE ARAB OF THE BENOU TAI.
(168).Like the full moon she shows upon a night of fortune fair, iii. 191..The master of police held his hand from him, saying, "Belike he is of the
kinsmen of the Commander of the Faithful," and said to the second, "Who art thou?" Quoth he, "I am the son of him whose rank (75) time abaseth
not, and if it descend (76) one day, it will assuredly return [to its former height]; thou seest the folk [crowd] in troops to the light of his fire, some
standing around it and some sitting." So the master of the police refrained from slaying him and said to the third, "Who art thou?" Quoth he, "I am
the son of him who plungeth through the ranks (77) with his might and correcteth (78) them with the sword, (79) so that they stand straight; (80)
his feet are not loosed from the stirrup, (81) whenas the horsemen on the day of battle are weary." So the master of police held his hand from him
also, saying, "Belike, he is the son of a champion of the Arabs.".? ? ? ? ? A moon is my love, in a robe of loveliness proudly arrayed, And the
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splendours of new-broken day from his cheeks and his forehead shine clear..? ? ? ? ? a. The Hawk and the Partridge cxlix.? ? ? ? ? d. The Eldest
Lady's Story xvii.Then he went on and presently there met him a third woodcutter and he said to him, 'Pay what is due from thee.' And he
answered, 'I will pay thee a dirhem when I enter the city; or take of me four danics (246) [now].' Quoth the tither, 'I will not do it,' but the old man
said to him, 'Take of him the four danics presently, for it is easy to take and hard to restore.' 'By Allah,' quoth the tither, 'it is good!' and he arose
and went on, crying out, at the top of his voice and saying, 'I have no power to-day [to do evil].' Then he put off his clothes and went forth
wandering at a venture, repenting unto his Lord. Nor," added the vizier, "is this story more extraordinary than that of the thief who believed the
woman and sought refuge with God against falling in with her like, by reason of her cunning contrivance for herself.".Then they accosted the
owner of the ass and chaffered with him and he said, 'I will not sell him but for ten thousand dirhems.' They offered him a thousand dirhems; but he
refused and swore that he would not sell the ass but for that which he had said. They ceased not to add to their bidding, till the price reached five
thousand dirhems, whilst their fellow still said, 'I will not sell him but for ten thousand dirhems.' The money-changer counselled him to sell, but he
would not do this and said to him, 'Harkye, gaffer! Thou hast no knowledge of this ass's case. Concern thyself with silver and gold and what
pertaineth thereto of change and exchange; for indeed the virtue of this ass passeth thy comprehension. To every craft its craftsman and to every
means of livelihood its folk.'.95. Abou Suweid and the Handsome Old Woman dclxxxvii.? ? ? ? ? j. The Two Kings dccccix.The king took his wife,
the mother of his sons, and what he might [of good] and saved himself and fled in the darkness of the night, unknowing whither he should go.
When travel grew sore upon them, there met them robbers by the way, who took all that was with them, [even to their clothes], so that there was
left unto each of them but a shirt and trousers; yea, they left them without victual or camels or [other] riding-cattle, and they ceased not to fare on
afoot, till they came to a coppice, to wit, a garden of trees, on the shore of the sea. Now the road which they would have followed was crossed by
an arm of the sea, but it was scant of water. So, when they came to that place, the king took up one of his children and fording the water with him,
set him down on the other bank and returned for his other son. Him also he set by his brother and returning for their mother, took her up and
passing the water with her, came to the place [where he had left his children], but found them not. Then he looked at the midst of the island and saw
there an old man and an old woman, engaged in making themselves a hut of reeds. So he put down his wife over against them and set off in quest
of his children, but none gave him news of them and he went round about right and left, but found not the place where they were..When the
evening evened, the king sat in his privy chamber and bade fetch the vizier, who presented himself before him, and the king required of him the
promised story. So the vizier answered, "With all my heart. Know, O king, that.When she had made an end of her song, she cast the lute from her
hand and wept till she swooned away, whereupon the Khalif bade carry her to her chamber. Now he was ravished with her and loved her with an
exceeding love; so, after awhile, he again commanded to bring her to his presence, and when she came, he bade her sing. Accordingly, she took the
lute and spoke forth that which was in her heart and sang the following verses:.Woman (The Old), the Merchant and the King, i. 265..Thereupon
the king went in to his mother and questioned her of his father, and she told him that me king her husband was weak; (211) 'wherefore,' quoth she,
'I feared for the kingdom, lest it pass away, after his death; so I took to my bed a young man, a baker, and conceived by him [and bore a son]; and
the kingship came into the hand of my son, to wit, thyself.' So the king returned to the old man and said to him, 'I am indeed the son of a baker; so
do thou expound to me the means whereby thou knewest me for this.' Quoth the other, 'I knew that, hadst thou been a king's son, thou wouldst have
given largesse of things of price, such as rubies [and the like]; and wert thou the son of a Cadi, thou hadst given largesse of a dirhem or two
dirhems, and wert thou the son of a merchant, thou hadst given wealth galore. But I saw that thou guerdonest me not but with cakes of bread [and
other victual], wherefore I knew that thou wast the son of a baker.' Quoth the king, 'Thou hast hit the mark.' And he gave him wealth galore and
advanced him to high estate.".When King Shah Bekht heard his vizier's story, he gave him leave to withdraw to his own house and he abode there
the rest of the night and the next day till the evening..The wife of the shopkeeper, to wit, the nurse, came out, with the rest of those who came out,
to divert herself with gazing upon the show, and when she saw El Abbas and beheld his beauty and the goodliness of his army and that which he
had brought back with him of herds and slaves and slave-girls and mamelukes, she improvised and recited the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? And when
the sun of morning sees her visage and her smile, O'ercome. he hasteneth his face behind the clouds to hide..Damascus (Noureddin Ali of) and Sitt
el Milah, iii. 3..62. Abdallah ben Maamer with the Man of Bassora and his Slave-girl ccclxxxiii.Then I took the present and a token of service from
myself to the Khalif and [presenting myself before him], kissed his hands and laid the whole before him, together with the King of Hind's letter. He
read the letter and taking the present, rejoiced therein with an exceeding joy and entreated me with the utmost honour. Then said he to me, 'O
Sindbad, is this king, indeed, such as he avoucheth in this letter?' I kissed the earth and answered, saying, 'O my lord, I myself have seen the
greatness of his kingship to be manifold that which he avoucheth in his letter. On the day of his audience, (212) there is set up for him a throne on
the back of a huge elephant, eleven cubits high, whereon he sitteth and with him are his officers and pages and session-mates, standing in two ranks
on his right hand and on his left. At his head standeth a man, having in his hand a golden javelin, and behind him another, bearing a mace of the
same metal, tipped with an emerald, a span long and an inch thick. When he mounteth, a thousand riders take horse with him, arrayed in gold and
silk; and whenas he rideth forth, he who is before him proclaimeth and saith, "This is the king, mighty of estate and high of dominion!" And he
proceedeth to praise him on this wise and endeth by saying, "This is the king, lord of the crown the like whereof nor Solomon (213) nor Mihraj
(214) possessed!" Then is he silent, whilst he who is behind the king proclaimeth and saith, "He shall die! He shall die! And again I say, he shall
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die!" And the other rejoineth, saying, "Extolled be the perfection of the Living One who dieth not!" And by reason of his justice and judgment
(215) and understanding, there is no Cadi in his [capital] city; but all the people of his realm distinguish truth from falsehood and know [and
practise] truth and right for themselves.'.Had we thy coming known, we would for sacrifice, i. 13..? ? ? ? ? Upon that day my loves my presence did
depart;.? ? ? ? ? Algates ye are our prey become; this many a day and night Right instantly of God we've craved to be vouchsafed your
sight..(continued)..Then he stripped him of his clothes and clapping on his neck a heavy chain, bound him to a high lattice and fell to drubbing him
two bouts a day and two anights; and on this wise he abode the space of ten days. Then his mother came to him and said, "O my son, O Aboulhusn,
return to thy reason, for this is the Devil's doing." Quoth he, "Thou sayst sooth, O my mother, and bear thou witness of me that I repent [and
forswear] that talk and turn from my madness. So do thou deliver me, for I am nigh upon death." So his mother went out to the superintendant and
procured his release and he returned to his own house..25. Maan ben Zaideh and the Bedouin cclxxi.Meanwhile, when the thieves halted, one of
them said to the others, 'Let us return and see;' and the captain said, 'This thing is impossible of the dead: never heard we that they came to life on
this wise. So let us return and take our good, for that the dead have no occasion for good.' And they were divided in opinion as to returning: but
[presently they came to a decision and] said, 'Indeed, our arms are gone and we cannot avail against them and will not draw near the place where
they are: only let one of us [go thither and] look at it, and if he hear no sound of them, let him advertise us what we shall do.' So they agreed that
they should send a man of them and assigned him [for this service] two parts [of the booty]..143. Ibrahim of Mosul and the Devil dclxxxvii.? ? ? ? ?
Thy haters say and those who malice to thee bear A true word, profiting its hearers everywhere;.? ? ? ? ? Lo, since the day I left you, O my masters,
Life is not sweet, no aye my heart is light..152. Ardeshir and Heyat en Nufous dccxu.First Officer's Story, The, ii. 122..One day my master said to
me, 'Knowest thou not some art or handicraft?' And I answered, saying, 'O my lord, I am a merchant and know nought but traffic.' Quoth he,
'Knowest thou how to shoot with a bow and arrows?' And I replied, 'Yes, I know that.' So he brought me a bow and arrows and mounting me
behind him on an elephant, set out with me, at the last of the night, and fared on till we came to a forest of great trees; whereupon he made me
climb a high and stout tree and giving me the bow and arrows, said to me, 'Sit here, and when the elephants come hither by day, shoot at them, so
haply thou shalt hit one of them; and if any of them fall, come at nightfall and tell me.' Then he went away and left me trembling and fearful. I
abode hidden in the tree till the sun rose, when the elephants came out and fared hither and thither among the trees, and I gave not over shooting at
them with arrows, till I brought down one of them. So, at eventide, I went and told my master, who rejoiced in me and rewarded me; then he came
and carried away the dead elephant..'There was once, of old time, a hawk who made himself a nest hard by that of a locust, and the latter gloried in
his neighbourhood and betaking herself to him, saluted him and said, "O my lord and chief of the birds, indeed the nearness unto thee delighteth me
and thou honourest me with thy neighbourhood and my soul is fortified with thee." The hawk thanked her for this and there ensued friendship
between them. One day, the locust said to the hawk, "O chief of the birds, how cometh it that I see thee alone, solitary, having with thee no friend
of thy kind of the birds, to whom thou mayst incline in time of easance and of whom thou mayst seek succour in time of stress? Indeed, it is said,
'Man goeth about seeking the ease of his body and the preservation of his strength, and in this there is nought more necessary to him than a friend
who shall be the completion of his gladness and the mainstay of his life and on whom shall be his dependence in his stress and in his ease.' Now I,
albeit I ardently desire thy weal in that which beseemeth thy condition, yet am I weak [and unable] unto that which the soul craveth; but, if thou
wilt give me leave, I will seek out for thee one of the birds who shall be conformable unto thee in thy body and thy strength." And the hawk said, "I
commit this to thee and rely upon thee therein.".There was once a man of the Arabs who had a number of sons, and amongst them a boy, never was
seen a fairer than he of favour nor a more accomplished in loveliness, no, nor a more perfect of wit. When he came to man's estate, his father
married him to the daughter of one of his uncles, and she excelled not in beauty, neither was she praiseworthy of attributes; wherefore she pleased
not the youth, but he bore with her, for kinship's sake..? ? ? ? ? Hath spent thereon his substance, withouten stint; indeed, In his own cloak he
wrapped it, he tendered it so dear. (116).One day, as I was thus feigning sleep, I felt a hand in my lap, and in it a magnificent purse. So I seized the
hand and behold, it was that of a fair woman. Quoth I to her, "O my lady, who art thou?" And she said, "Rise [and come away] from here, that I
may make myself known to thee." So I arose and following her, fared on, without tarrying, till she stopped at the door of a lofty house, whereupon
quoth I to her,"O my lady, who art thou? Indeed, thou hast done me kindness, and what is the reason of this?" "By Allah," answered she, "O
Captain Mum, I am a woman on whom desire and longing are sore for the love of the daughter of the Cadi Amin el Hukm. Now there was between
us what was and the love of her fell upon my heart and I agreed with her upon meeting, according to possibility and convenience. But her father
Amin el Hukm took her and went away, and my heart cleaveth to her and love-longing and distraction are sore upon me on her account.".Then the
thieves addressed themselves to sharing their booty and presently fell out concerning a sword that was among the spoil, who should take it. Quoth
the captain, 'Methinks we were better prove it; so, if it be good, we shall know its worth, and if it be ill, we shall know that.' And they said, 'Try it
on this dead man, for he is fresh.' So the captain took the sword and drawing it, poised it and brandished it; but, when Er Razi saw this, he made
sure of death and said in himself, 'I have borne the washing and the boiling water and the pricking with the knife and the grave and its straitness and
all this [beating], trusting in God that I might be delivered from death, and [hitherto] I have been delivered; but, as for the sword, I may not brook
that, for but one stroke of it, and I am a dead man.'.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? aa. Story of the Jealous Man and the Parrot (226) xiv.The fuller gave not over
sleeping till sunrise, when he awoke and finding himself in this plight, misdoubted of his affair and imagined that he was a Turk and abode putting
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one foot forward and drawing the other back. Then said he in himself, 'I will go to my dwelling, and if my wife know me, then am I Ahmed the
fuller; but, if she know me not, I am a Turk.' So he betook himself to his house; but when the artful baggage his wife saw him, she cried out in his
face, saying, 'Whither away, O trooper? Wilt thou break into the house of Ahmed the fuller, and he a man of repute, having a brother-in-law a Turk,
a man of high standing with the Sultan? An thou depart not, I will acquaint my husband and he will requite thee thy deed.'.? ? ? ? ? When the flies
light on food, from the platter my hand I raise, though my spirit should long for the fare;.Awake, Asleep and, i. 5..? ? ? ? ? f. The Sixth Voyage of
Sindbad the Sailor.He returned them the most gracious of answers and bade carry the Magian forth of the town and set him on a high scaffold that
had been builded for him there; and he said to the folk, 'Behold, I will torture him with all kinds of fashions of torment.' Then he fell to telling them
that which he had wrought of knavery with the daughter of his father's brother and what he had caused betide her of severance between her and her
husband and how he had required her of herself, but she had sought refuge against him with God (to whom belong might and majesty) and chose
rather humiliation than yield to his wishes, notwithstanding stress of torment; neither recked she aught of that which he lavished to her of wealth
and raiment and jewels..116. The Two Kings and the Vizier's Daughters M.As for the governor, he wasted all that was with him and returned to the
city, where he saw the youth and excused himself to him. Then he questioned him of what had befallen him and he told him, whereat he marvelled
and returned to companionship with him; but the youth ceased to have regard for him and gave him not stipends, as of his [former] wont, neither
discovered to him aught of his secrets. When the governor saw that there was no profit for him with the young Khorassani, he returned to the king,
the ravisher of the damsel, and told him what the chamberlain had done and counselled him to slay the latter and incited him to recover the damsel,
[promising] to give his friend to drink of poison and return. So the king sent for the chamberlain and upbraided him; whereupon he fell upon him
and slew him and the king's servants fell upon the chamberlain and slew him..Meimoun was silent and Iblis turned to Tuhfeh and said to her, 'Sing
to the kings of the Jinn this day and to-night until the morrow, when the boy will be circumcised and each shall return to his own place.' So she
took the lute and Kemeriyeh said to her, (now she had in her hand a cedrat), 'O my sister, sing to me on this cedrat.' 'Hearkening and obedience,'
replied Tuhfeh, and improvising, sang the following verses:.On this wise he abode a space of days, after which he made himself at home in the land
and took to himself comrades and got him friends galore, with whom he addressed himself to diversion and good cheer. Moreover, he went
a-pleasuring with his friends and their hearts were solaced [by his company] and he entertained them with stories and civilities (161) and diverted
them with pleasant verses and told them abundance of histories and anecdotes. Presently, the report of him reached King Jemhour, lord of Cashghar
of Hind, and great was his desire [for his company]. So he went in quest of him and Abdallah repaired to his court and going in to him, kissed the
earth before him. Jemhour welcomed him and entreated him with kindness and bade commit him to the guest-house, where he abode three days, at
the end of which time the king sent [to him] a chamberlain of his chamberlains and let bring him to his presence. When he came before him, he
greeted him [with the usual compliment], and the interpreter accosted him, saying, "King Jemhour hath heard of thy report, that thou art a goodly
boon-companion and an eloquent story-teller, and he would have thee company with him by night and entertain him with that which thou knowest
of anecdotes and pleasant stories and verses." And he made answer with "Hearkening and obedience.".When Noureddin heard these his slave-girl's
verses, he fell a-weeping, what while she strained him to her bosom and wiped away his tears with her sleeve and questioned him and comforted
his mind. Then she took the lute and sweeping its strings, played thereon, after such a wise as would move the phlegmatic to delight, and sang the
following verses:.So he sat down upon the throne of the Khalifate and laid the dagger in his lap, whereupon all [present] came up to kiss the earth
before him and called down on him length of life and continuance [of glory and prosperity]. Then came forward Jaafer the Barmecide and kissing
the earth, said, "May the wide world of God be the treading of thy feet and may Paradise be thy dwelling-place and the fire the habitation of thine
enemies! May no neighbour transgress against thee nor the lights of fire die out for thee, (29) O Khalif of [all] cities and ruler of [all] countries!".?
? ? ? ? i. The Spider and the Wind dccccviii.Therewithal the damsel rose briskly and putting off her clothes, washed and donned sumptuous apparel
and perfumed herself and went out to him, as she were a willow-wand or a bamboo-cane, followed by a black slave girl, bearing the lute. When she
came to the young man, she saluted him and sat down by his side. Then she took the lute from the slave-girl and tuning it, smote thereon in
four-and-twenty modes, after which she returned to the first mode and sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? Tell me, was ever yet a mortal spared of
thee?.All this while the Khalif was diverting himself with watching him and laughing, and at nightfall he bade one of the slave-girls drop a piece of
henbane in the cup and give it to Aboulhusn to drink. So she did as he bade her and gave Aboulhusn the cup, whereof no sooner had he drunken
than his head forewent his feet [and he fell down, senseless]. Therewith the Khalif came forth from behind the curtain, laughing, and calling to the
servant who had brought Aboulhusn to the palace, said to him, "Carry this fellow to his own place." So Mesrour took him up [and carrying him to
his own house], set him down in the saloon. Then he went forth from him and shutting the saloon-door upon him, returned to the Khalif, who slept
till the morrow..Now the children had entered the coppice, to make water, and there was there a forest of trees, wherein, if a horseman entered, he
might wander by the week, [before finding his way out], for none knew the first thereof from the last. So the boys entered therein and knew not
how they should return and went astray in that wood, to an end that was willed of God the Most High, whilst their father sought them, but found
them not. So he returned to their mother and they abode weeping for their children. As for these latter, when they entered the wood, it swallowed
them up and they went wandering in it many days, knowing not where they had entered, till they came forth, at another side, upon the open
country..? ? ? ? ? Read thou my writ and apprehend its purport, for my case This is and fate hath stricken me with sorrows past allay..? ? ? ? ?
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Well-ground my polished sword is and thin and keen of edge And trenchant, eke, for smiting and long my steel-barbed spear..There was once a
man of the drapers, who had a fair wife, and she was curtained (54) and chaste. A certain young man saw her coming forth of the bath and loved
her and his heart was occupied with her. So he cast about [to get access to her] with all manner of devices, but availed not to win to her; and when
he was weary of endeavour and his patience was exhausted for weariness and his fortitude failed him and he was at an end of his resources against
her, he complained of this to an old woman of ill-omen, (55) who promised him to bring about union between him and her. He thanked her for this
and promised her all manner of good; and she said to him, "Get thee to her husband and buy of him a turban-cloth of fine linen, and let it be of the
goodliest of stuffs.".? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Physician Douban iv.Suleiman Shah and his Sons, Story of King, i. 150.
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